RADIO STATION WNAB BRIDGEPORT, CONNECTICUT

September 17, 1941.

Mr. Ernest R. Cooper, 438 East 21st Street, Brooklyn, New York.

Dear Mr. Cooper:

We are writing both to thank you for, and verify your reception report of our test broadcast on the morning of September the fourth.

We appreciate your interest. As for the DX show. We are just on the air for a week now, and so such a broadcast is out of the question for the moment. It may be however that we shall run a DX program at some future date, and in that eventuality, we shall be most happy to write to you.

You certainly have a fine receiver, and although I have been a "ham" for thirteen years myself, I must confess I never realized it possible to receive so many foreign countries on the broadcast band.

With every best wish to you and your fellow members of the National Radio Club, we remain

Very truly yours,

Winslow T. Porter.

WTP/jo's